

CFS Weekly Bulletin Thursday 3 March 2022

Important Dates and Events for Week Beginning 7 March 2022

- Whole School All week Formal Launch of House Festival
- Year 7 & 8 All week Bikeability
- Year 8 & 9: Tuesday HPV vaccinations
- Year 10: Tuesday Dancehouse showcase
- Year 5 & 6: Tuesday Dodgeball
- Reception: Wednesday Health Screening
- Reception: Thursday Health Screening
- Whole School: Thursday Bags2School collection
- Years 5 7: Thursday Girls Cricket Festival
- Year 6: Thursday New Park Cinema Trip
- Year 3 & 4: Friday Trip to Winchester Science Centre
- Years 6 9: Friday BBC Young Reporters Day

Week 2 timetable for Secondary pupils.

Updates and Reminders

- All: World Book Day is today and we will be sharing photos of all the lovely costumes with you in our next magazine. A minimum donation of £1 is welcomed and payment can still be made on ParentPay, thank you.
- All: Our next Bags2School pick up is Thursday 10th March at morning drop off. Please dig out unwanted clothes, shoes, handbags, belts and accessories and leave your sacks at the main student gates. Remember no uniform, workwear, pillows, duvets or pieces of fabric please. All money raised will be donated to the British Red Cross Ukraine Crisis Appeal so please donate as much as you can.
- All: Our Quiz Night is on Friday 18 March. Details can be found on the poster on our website. https://www.chichesterfreeschool.org.uk/weekly-bulletin/
- Years 4 6: Details of an exciting Cricket Festival can be found on our website.
 https://www.chichesterfreeschool.org.uk/weekly-bulletin/ If you are interested, please email Mrs Prior on cwaring@chichesterfreeschool.org.uk
- **Year 10 and 11 Food Tech pupils.** Tomorrow is the deadline to sign up and pay for the on-line Food Safety in Catering Level 2 course. Details are on ParentPay.
- KS3 and KS4: Details of a workshop on managing anxiety taking place over the Easter holidays, run by Chichester Information Shop, can be found on our website. https://www.chichesterfreeschool.org.uk/weekly-bulletin/



Recruitment/Volunteer Opportunities

• All: We need your help! Ms Skinner is working hard to get the Primary Library back up and running again. We use the Accelerated Reader Scheme which monitors the children's reading and comprehension progress. One of the incentives we use to encourage and promote a love of reading is the weekly word count with children adding to their individual and class total every time they pass a short quiz on the latest book they have read. This year we are using a motivational raffle ticket prize system with amazing prizes planned for the lucky winners. If you feel you could donate a prize, (new condition and suitable for Years 3-6) please contact Ms Skinner on rskinner@chichesterfreeschool.org.uk Thank you.

Covid Reminders

We are continuing to follow the Government guidance for Covid. i.e.

- If your child displays any of the three symptoms below, they should isolate immediately and take a PCR test. Isolation should continue until the result of the PCR test has been returned.
- If your child continues to test using Lateral Flow Devices at home either by ordering them online or from a pharmacy and tests positive, they need to get a PCR test and isolate until the result has been returned.
- If your child tests positive for Covid this isolation period may last up to 10 days. If they test negative on the morning of day 5 and on the morning of day 6 they may leave isolation immediately and come to school on that same day. If a positive result is returned then this process should continue until two consecutive negative results are returned when taken 24hrs apart.

To keep our pupils and staff safe please do not send your child to school if they display any of these 3 symptoms, no matter how mild they are:

- 1. Persistent cough
- 2. High temperature (anything over 38 degrees)
- 3. Loss of taste and/or smell